
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Seeking Transparency – Lawsuit Filed by ELEC 825 Blasts NJ BPU 
for Stonewalling Public Records Request 

 
Springfield, NJ — Local 825 Labor Management Fund (ELEC825, the Engineers Labor-
Employer Cooperative) is taking the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (BPU) to court over its 
deliberate refusal to comply with basic transparency obligations under New Jersey’s Open Public 
Records Act (OPRA). ELEC825, a founding member of Affordable Energy for New Jersey 
(AENJ) has filed a verified complaint and secured an Order to Show Cause in the Superior Court 
of Mercer County, demanding that the BPU release key public records it has unjustifiably 
withheld. 
 
“For an agency tasked with regulating the utilities that every New Jersey resident depends on, the 
BPU’s defiance of transparency in an attempt to hide the truth about the Energy Master Plan is a 
disgrace,” said Michael Makarski of ELEC825 and a spokesman for the Affordable Energy for 
NJ coalition. “When a public body continues to make reckless decisions and then attempts to 
hide behind red tape to avoid scrutiny, it raises serious questions about what they’re trying to 
conceal—and who they’re protecting.” 
 
The legal action targets the BPU’s failure to release full records regarding the 2024 Energy 
Mater Plan scope that was approved by the board on January 16, 2025. The wrongly redacted 
items included the modeling scope and where the board’s consultant is getting their modeling 
information and the energy scenarios they are studying. This information is critical for the public 
to understand why their energy prices are trending in the direction they are. 
 

 



(Redacted Scope: https://njaffordableenergy.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/2.5.25-New-Jersey-Energy-Master-Plan-Continued-Research-
Work-Scope-November-2024-REDACTED_Redacted.pdf) 

ELEC 825 is also seeking a judicial order preventing the BPU from destroying or altering any 
relevant documents or metadata. "The Superior Court has scheduled a hearing for June 3, 2025, 
at which time the BPU will need to appear and explain why the Court should not compel the 
production of an unredacted Work Scope and impose both penalties and an award of legal fees." 

 
AENJ and ELEC825 urges New Jersey residents, media, and public watchdogs to monitor this 
case closely. Since 2020, AENJ has repeatedly asked the question “how much will the Energy 
Master Plan cost NJ residents?” It has been 2,093 days since the release of the first EMP and the 
BPU continues to stonewall this basic question. 
 

# # # 
 
About ELEC 825: 
The Engineers Labor-Employer Cooperative (ELEC 825) is the labor-management fund of IUOE 
Local 825. ELEC promotes economic development, quality infrastructure, and fair public policy 
in New Jersey and the surrounding region. 
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